
BOARD AGENDAS FOR EDUCATION & SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM
501(c)(3) AND LCV BRANCH

OCTOBER 2, 2023

I. ESP 501(c)(3)

1, Review of Minutes from August 28th meeting
2. Treasurer’s Report
3. Update on BAL plans
4. Scholarship & NCCWSL
5. Zoom account
6. Application to National as affiliate
7. Donation button on website

II. LCV BOARD MEETING

1. Review of minutes from August 28th meeting
2. Treasurer’s Report. Decision on what to do with Recognition Fund bank account
3. Selection of the National AAUW Program our donations should be sent to this year
4. Membership & Directory Update & Plans for Distribution
5. Collection for Safe Futures Women’s Shelter at November meeting
6. Website update
7. Other business

NEXT BOARD MEETING: November 6th AT 1 PM
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Lower Connecticut Valley AAUW
Board Meeting
October 2, 2023

Members Present: Deb DeHertogh, Jeannette Santovasi, Mary Jane Peterson (via FaceTime), Linda
Frigon, Elaine Quayle, Sue Aberbach, MaryAnn Iadarola, Deb Herskowitz, Lucy Duddy, Barb Dimberg,
Olga Saubermann

The meeting was held at Acton Library and was called to order by President Deb DeHertogh at 1:34
pm.

Approval of Minutes for August 28, 2023
A motion was made by Linda Frigon, seconded by MaryAnn Iadarola to approve the board minutes as
presented. The motion passed unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report -- MaryAnn Iadarola
The Treasurer’s Report for September was presented. Beginning balance $1883.22, ending balance
of $1676.24. Deposits were mostly for member renewals plus $150 donation made by 2 members at
September branch meeting for AAUW National. Expenses: member renewals plus $25.98 for
hospitality, $175 for rentals, $100 to LCV-ESP in lieu of honorarium for October speaker.

Combined Bequest and Business Savings: beginning balance $20,873.96 and ending balance of
$20,939.40.

Budget vs. Actual shows that we are in the black since we now have 103 members. The report will be
filed for audit.

There is currently $383.63 in the Recognition Fund (the “black hole” from the donate button.) Linda
Frigon made a motion to transfer that money to LCV-ESP for scholarships. Motion seconded by Olga
Saubermann and passed unanimously.

MaryAnn also presented the AAUW-LCV/ESP Expense Voucher form that must be completed in order
and submitted with receipt(s) to be reimbursed for expenses. A copy of the form is on the website.

A discussion was held regarding which fund to designate for the $150 donated by members.
Jeannette Santovasi made a motion to donate to NCCWSL, seconded by Deb Herskowitz. This motion
failed. Mary Jane Peterson made a motion to donate the $150 to the American Fellowship Fund,
seconded by Jeannette Santovasi. This motion passed unanimously..

Membership -- Deb Herskowitz
Membership booklets have been printed and will be distributed at the October meeting. We have 103
members and possibly 1 additional member as of today.

Deb suggested that a new member gathering would be a good idea with so many new members.

Thank you to Deb and Margie Rice for their efforts in recruiting so many new members.
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Thanks were also given to Deb DeHertogh, Sue Aberbach, and Jan Furman for their presentations
about AAUW National at the September branch meeting. Although some members were not able to be
present, even reading the information in the minutes was enlightening.

November branch meeting -- Deb DeHertogh
Our annual collection for Safe Futures Women’s Shelter will be done at the November meeting.
Donations of clothing or gift cards accepted.

Website update
Some raised concerns about maintaining the website moving forward. Some suggested having
co-chairs for key positions to share the load. It was also mentioned that it is important to mentor others
as they begin a new position.

Other business
Interest groups will be presented at branch meetings and do not need to be included at board
meetings unless there is a concern.

Please come early (6:15) to the November branch meeting to help set up for the presentation requiring
a projector that Jeannette will obtain from Park & Rec. Jeannette will inquire whether a fund could be
started to install a projector and screen at the pavilion.

Meeting adjourned at 2:18 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Barb Dimberg
Secretary

NEXT BOARD MEETING: November 6th AT 1 PM
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